
BLACKHAWK SCHOOL DISTRICT 
500 BLACKHAWK ROAD 

BEAVER FALLS, PA  15010 
BOARD OF SCHOOL DIRECTORS WORK MEETING 

Via ZOOM 
May 7, 2020 

 
Mr. Morrison called the Session to order at 7:00PM via the Zoom platform. Following the Pledge of 
Allegiance, roll call was taken.  Those in attendance were: 
Mr. Heckathorn  Mr. Jones        Dr. Makoczy               Mrs. Cline   Mrs. Ziegler 
Mr. Battaglia     Mr. Morrison        Mr. Yonkee                Mrs. Helsing    
 
Also in attendance: 
Dr. Postupac – Superintendent   Amanda Jewell - Solicitor 
Mr. Ira Weiss– Solicitor      
Nate DiBenedetto – Business Services 
 
Mr. Morrison  made a motion Mrs. Helsing seconded to approve the March minutes 
Verbal Vote: 9 yes, 0 no, Motion Carried 
 
Nate DiBenedetto and Joel Martin (H2R) spoke regarding the 2018-2019 Audit. 
Nate DiBenedetto spoke regarding the preliminary budget. 
Jim Cox spoke regarding one to one education for the upcoming year. 
Mark Scheller (Eckles) spoke regarding the High School Alteration bids. 
 
ADDITIONAL BUSINESS 
 
Anita Mensch commented on the one to one education 
Barb Brown commented on the Northwestern Primary School sale, and student building placement. 
Mr. Jones commended Barb Brown on her years of service to the district and congratulated her on 
retirement.  
Mrs. Borroni commented on Kindergarten registration and the plans depending on Governors orders. 
Dr. Postupac introduced the districts Roadmap to Reopening 
Mr. Jones and Mrs. Ziegler commended the staff and administration for their hard work. 
Dr. Makoczy commented on the preliminary budget and cutting programs. 
 
 
Mr. Jones made a motion, Mr. Battaglia seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:57 PM 
Verbal Vote 9 yes, 0 no; Motion Carried 


